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Brief Description:  Prohibiting license plate covers.

Sponsors:  Representatives Ramos, Fitzgibbon, Ryu, Berry, Duerr, Reed, Callan, Donaghy and 
Hackney.

House Committee on Transportation
Senate Committee on Transportation

Background:

Vehicles required to be registered with the Department of Licensing (DOL) must display 
license plates or decals assigned by the DOL.
 
License plate display requirements include that the license plate must be:
 

attached conspicuously at the front and rear of each vehicle if two license plates have 
been issued; 

1. 

kept clean and be able to be plainly seen and read at all times; and2. 
attached in a horizontal position at a distance of not more than 4 feet from the ground.3. 

 
The Washington State Patrol may grant exceptions to the above license plate display 
requirements if the body construction of the vehicle makes compliance impossible.
 
It is an unlawful act to use a license plate holder, frame, or other material that changes, 
alters, or makes a license plate or plates illegible.

Summary:

License plates must be kept uncovered to ensure the ability to plainly see and read the 
license plate.
 

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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The unlawful acts relating to display of license plates is broadened to include the use of a 
license plate cover.  In addition, it is unlawful to use any material which conceals, obstructs, 
or distorts the legibility of the license plate.
 
Until January 1, 2025, the penalty for using a license plate cover may only be a written 
warning.  The warning must include information about the law and applicable penalty.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 59 38

Senate 42 7

Final Passage Votes
Effective: June 6, 2024
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